
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS31828C1 / S1015

This bill creates the Streamlined Facility Licensing Act. Hospitals have been required to be licensed by the state
and CMS (to be reimbursed for services provided to Medicare or Medicaid patients). This bill makes it so that
all hospitals which are certified by CMS are deemed licensed in Idaho. The bill does the same for other facility
types that require CMS licensing. Finally, the bill repeals the administrative rules on skilled nursing facilities,
found in IDAPA 16.03.02, the administrative rules on home health agencies, found in IDAPA 16.03.07, the
administrative rules on intermediate care facilities, found in IDAPA 16.03.11, and the administrative rules on
hospitals, found in IDAPA 16.03.14, as they are no longer necessary if this bill is in enacted.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation streamlines licensing processes and eliminates redundant regulations, requiring no expenditure
of federal, state, or local funds. Therefore, the bill has no fiscal impact.

Contact:
Senator Camille Blaylock
(208) 334-5500

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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